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10 June 2022 
 
 
 
LORMELYN E. CLAUDIO, CESO IV 
Regional Executive Director 
Department of Environment and Natural Resources – IV MIMAROPA 
Roxas Boulevard, Ermita, Manila 
  
Dear Regional Executive Director Claudio: 
 
Greetings of good health from the Development Academy of the Philippines (DAP)! 
 
The Public Management Development Program (PMDP) continues to provide opportunities to 
foster professionalism and promote stability in the bureaucracy by producing a corps of 
development-oriented, competent, dedicated and honest government senior executives and 
middle managers. 
 
In line with this, we are pleased to invite nominations from your agency for the upcoming Middle 
Managers Class (MMC) Batch 30 which will open on 05 September 2022.  
 
The MMC is for Division Chiefs (SG 24) or those in equivalent positions who are in succession for 
3rd level posts, aged 50 years and below. Designated OIC-Division Chiefs for at least a year are 
also eligible for nomination. The MMC is also open to high-performing and high-potential 
specialists with SG 18 to SG 23. Nominees must also be in good health and must not have any 
ongoing or pending completion of post-graduate studies at the time of the application. 
 
You will be pleased to know that PMDP has been partially reverted back to its residential design 
with some modules being held in-person in our conference center in Tagaytay City under a 
bubble arrangement.  Whether virtual or onsite, training is compact and intensive, being 
conducted only by experts in the various fields of study.  
 
Given the rigor of the Program and per policy set by the National Government’s Career Executive 
Service Development Program (NGCESDP) Steering Committee, scholars should be relieved 
from their official duties and be considered on study leave for the duration of the six-month 
training for them to be able to focus and maximize learning from the Program. 
 
Participating agencies are also encouraged to provide scholars with the necessary support such 
as transportation expenses and internet access e.g. data allowance to ensure uninterrupted 
participation. 
 
We will highly appreciate receiving the nominations from your agency before 11 July 2022. 
Attached is the list of qualifications and admission requirements which should be submitted via 
http://bit.ly/pmdponlinesubmissionsMMC. 
 
For inquiries, feel free to contact Ms. Desiree Grace D. Distajo of the PMDP Recruitment and 
Admissions team via Viber at 0945-215-9485 or email at pmdp.admissions@dap.edu.ph. 
 
Thank you and we look forward to receiving the nominations from your agency! 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
ATTY. ENGELBERT C. CARONAN, JR., MNSA 
President and CEO
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